Gap Minutes 
Jan 16, 2017 @ 7:00pm @ Olney 

Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

Attending were:

	Lauren Vanacore
	Gastonia
	
	Jackson Mott
	Southminster

	Ken Unnasch 
	Long Creek
	
	Joanne Mitchell
	Southminster

	Joseph Taber 
	Lowell 
	
	Eddie Deas
	Third Street

	Henry Massey
	Mt Holly
	
	James Holeman 
	Union

	Libby Sigmon 
	Olney
	
	Jan McAbee
	Union

	Charles Davenport 
	Presbytery and Long Creek
	
	Rose Brooks
	Union

	John Pea 
	Robinson
	
	Sue Lewis
	Union

	Bill Glover
	Southminster
	
	Charles Sellers
	West Ave

	
	
	
	Guy Wallace 
	West Ave


I. Welcome and Introductions:   
· Libby Sigmon pastor of Olney church, called meeting to order with prayer at 7:04 pm.  Libby talked about the history of the church of which the original church walls are still in place. 
· The minutes of the Nov 21, 2016 meeting were approved with motion by Joseph Taber & James Holeman 2nd . Passed. 
II. Presbytery News – Charles Davenport
· Presbytery mtg in Lincolnton on Jan 28
· Looking at some amendments from General Assembly
· Charles will attend with his wife the Association of Christian Educators meeting in January at Denver 
· Camp Grier – Bill Glover & Jackson Mott put in windows last week-end.  More improvements will be done this week-end.  Attendance was up this past summer
· HOPE Campaign – Additional money may come in from Foundations whose reports are outstanding.  $1.7 M pledged so far.  Pictures of improvements were passed around.  (See Attachment.)
· Guatemala – Youth trip planned for July.  Applications due by February 10. More information & link to application at http://presbyterywnc.org/pwnc-youth-delegation-to-guatemala-july-11-19-2017. 
· Charles recently met with new director of Family Promise.  Plans are to distribute a bulletin insert this year.
III. Other reports and items

· Camp Grier promotion – Lauren Vanacore 

· An event targeted for children/youth to promote the mission and ministry of Camp Grier 

· To be held Sunday Feb 26, 2017 from 2-4 at Gastonia First
· Would like to target more children to attend

· Scholarships are available for camp attendance 
· Will get a bulletin insert out soon

· Refreshment volunteers: 

· Cookies/snacks: Southminster, Long Creek, Olney, First Gastonia
· Drinks: Southminster, Lowell, Union
· (See 2 attachments with emailed minutes – flyer & bulletin insert to advertise at your church)  Thanks to John Pea for designing these ads.
· Building Hope – Jackson Mott

· 1.7M pledged, hope to come close to $2.2 needed

· Monies are already helping the recipients
· (See attachment on email with minutes – BuildingHOPEUpdate)

· Malawi
· 12-13 people applied for Malawi Mission trip in May 
· Operation Christmas Child – Jackson Mott

· Event on Fri Dec 9 went well

· Belmont, Long Creek, Southminster, & Cherryville participated – mostly Youth
· Habitat Update – Bill Glover 

· Habitat Dedication held on Dec 11-

· Build went well this year

· Harry Groves will not be a full time contractor for Habitat

· Will do more work thru out the week instead of just on Saturday

· Need to have a fund raiser this year – 

· Committee: Ken Unnasch, Bill Glover, Joanne Mitchell volunteered to help

· GAP Christmas ad in The Gazette – John Pea

· Ad was in the newspaper

· 3 churches have not paid yet – please check with your church treasurer to ensure payment was made
· John wanted to know if the ad was worth it –Comments included: yes it was, General Counsel (of Presbytery) discussed it at meeting; the value is the name being in print, church goers commented they saw the ad

· Next opportunity is Easter 

· Churches who would like to participate need to email John Pea (jpsmail1@bellsouth.net) their information about Easter services

· Commitment & information due by March 20 meeting 

· Guatemala – Bill Glover
· Delegation going down end of this month
· Bill Glover & Dan McKenzie are going over Easter

· Youth trip – 8 youth & 4 adults can go.  Applications are encouraged.  (Additional information was in Presbytery report above.)
· Global Village at Camp Grier is looking good.  This is a place where you can experience 3rd world living. For more information see website: http://www.campgrier.org/missions 
· Christ Trek 
· Last Committee meeting was canceled 
IV. 
Announcements

· Libby Sigmon asked if there is interest in Small Church Forum to address any topics or problems that churches in a cluster have.  Money in Presbytery budget to bring in resources.  Contact Libby (siggmond@twc.com) if interested.
· Presbytery officer training team –Sunday Jan 22 from 3 – 6 pm at Long Creek.  Please contact Charles Davenport by Wed if anyone will attend to ensure enough materials.
· James Holeman – Union has partnered with Lingerfelt School 
i. Hosting Talent Show on March 9 

ii. Proceeds to improve playground equipment.  
iii. Any GAP churches interested in donating a Gift Basket for a Silent Auction contact James Holeman (pastorjamesholeman@gmail.com).
iv. The following volunteered to provide a basket:  Lowell, West Ave (will discuss with session), Robinson, Union, First Gastonia (2), Southminster (2). 

· Love’s Chapel - $40,000 - 50,000 in building damage to that church.  Charles Davenport indicated that Presbytery has asked the church for specific needs.  

· Night to Shine at Southminster: Friday, February 10 at 6pm.  Prom style event for special needs people over age 14.  Volunteers are needed to assist with red carpet walk, crowns and tiaras, corsages and boutonnieres, limo rides, games, dancing, dinner, photo portraits and VIP treatment.  Register to volunteer at https://southminsterchurch.com/register-to-volunteer/ 
· Eddie Deese reported that 3rd Street’s Non-Food Pantry doing well.  Open 3rd Wed of month 10am – noon.  Donations accepted for bath tissue, laundry detergent, soap, & pine cleaner, which are most requested items.  Pantry has served about 129 people since last May. 
· Third Street – Celebration of African American History Month with Soul Food on Friday February 24.  Cost $10.
· Lauren reported that CAM is having a fund raiser – Truffles & Trivia –to celebrate 40 years.  Table for 8 is $500 includes meal & beverages.  Dinner at 6.  Trivia at 7.  Sat Feb 4 at Gastonia Conference Center.

· John Pea announced that Robinson will again have their Fat Tuesday meal on Tuesday, Feb 28 at Robinson from 4 – 7pm.
· Bill Glover announced that Ken & Sue Unnasch celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary in December

· Prayers for Mary Lou Helms from Union 

· Southminster has 120 blue hymnals – Eddie Deese volunteered to find a new home for them. 
Next Meeting – Robinson Memorial- 3106 Union Rd – 7pm - Monday, Feb 20, 2017 John Pea, presiding 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm with prayer by Charles Davenport.    

To: Church Administrative Assistants

RE: GAP Information for Church Bulletin or Newsletter
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In an effort to keep churches aware of how they can become involved in a service project, please include the following information in your church communication at the appropriate time and as you have room to include.  In order for GAP announcements to be easily recognized, please include the GAP logo.  Suggested times to include the information are noted in red.  Thanks!

Announcement for now until Feb 10.  Please ensure that your Youth Staff member is aware.
The Presbytery is sponsoring a Youth trip to Guatemala in July.  Applications for Youth & Adults is due by Friday, February 10. More information & link to application at http://presbyterywnc.org/pwnc-youth-delegation-to-guatemala-july-11-19-2017.
Announcement for now until Feb 26.  Please ensure that your children & Youth Staff are aware.  There are 2 attachments on this email, one is a flyer & the other a bulletin insert.
Attention Youth & Children:  Staff from Camp Grier will be in Gastonia on Sunday, February 26 to stimulate interest in attending camp this summer.  Parents & children are welcome to this informative event.  Summer programs are available from rising 1st Graders to High School.  Event will be at First Presbyterian Church, Gastonia from 2-4 in the Fellowship Hall.  Refreshments available.  Note: There are scholarships available for camp attendance.  
Announcement for now until Feb 9. 

Southminster will host Night to Shine, on Friday, February 10 at 6pm.  This is a prom style event for special needs people over age 14.  Volunteers are needed to assist with red carpet walk, crowns and tiaras, corsages and boutonnieres, limo rides, games, dancing, dinner, photo portraits and VIP treatment.  Register to volunteer at https://southminsterchurch.com/register-to-volunteer/ 

Announcement for any Sunday where you have room 

3rd Street Presbyterian Church hosts a Non-Food Pantry on 3rd Wed of month, 10am – noon.  Donations accepted for bath tissue, laundry detergent, soap, & pine cleaner, which are most requested items.  Pantry has served about 129 people since last May. 

Announcement between now & Feb 4 

CAM is having a fund raiser, Truffles & Trivia, to celebrate 40 years on Sat Feb 4 at Gastonia Conference Center.  Table for 8 is $500 includes meal & beverages.  Dinner at 6.  Trivia at 7.  

Announcement for Feb 5 – 23 

Third Street Presbyterian Church is hosting a Celebration of African American History Month with Soul Food on Friday February 24.  Cost $10.

Announcement between Feb 5-26 

Robinson Memorial Presbyterian Church will host a Fat Tuesday meal on Tuesday, Feb 28 at Robinson from 4:30  – 7:30pm.  Cost is $5 per person, kids free.
